
 

 

 

With the dedicated support from our parents throughout the year, Sir EK has been growing 

stronger as the positive school culture is reinforced through a series of specially designed 

school improvement plans. The past year has been a fruitful one – not only did our students 

receive various prizes and awards during the year, what is more encouraging is that seven of 

our students were admitted to degree courses in the University of Hong Kong. 

 

A number of renovation and improvement work have be taken place during summer holiday 

such as replacement of switches, set up WiFi network in the whole school, purchase of ipads 

and installation of computers in classrooms. All the improvement work aims at providing our 

school with a better network system for promoting e-learning such as web-based learning 

and online learning which are more interactive and can arouse students’ interest in learning. 

 

Based on the well-established multicultural learning environment, various new programmes 

will be arranged for our students this year.  

 

(a) For S1, ECA & Chinese Culture Appreciation and Sports Training are arranged for S1 

students after school on Monday and Wednesday respectively. Through the programmes, 

the new comers are able to enjoy school life and their sense of belonging can definitely be 

enhanced. Mathematics tutorial class will be arranged on small group for them during 

lunch time on every Friday to consolidate their understandings in Mathematics.  

 

(b) STEM lessons (STEM is the combination of Science, Technology, Engineering and 

Mathematics Education) are incorporated in S2 curriculum. In the STEM lessons, students 



will have project work in which their creativity and problem-solving skills can be enriched. 

 

(c) We have joined the EDB Sister School Program. Our sister school is a foreign language 

school in Shenzhen (Shenzhen Pingshan New Area Tongxin Foreign Language School). 

We are planning to arrange all the S3 students to visit the school in April 2018. 

   

(d) Career and multiple pathways are always our main focus for senior form students. The 

school keeps on exposing students to various career opportunities and providing students 

with work experiences via immersion programmes with non-government organizations and 

corporations. 

 

With the joint effort of teachers and parents, I am confident that we can create the best learning 

environment for our students. 

 

Once again, I would like to emphasize the efforts paid by the PTA in making our school a better 

place. I would like to take this opportunity to express my heartfelt thanks to the Chairperson, 

Mrs. Asha Rai, as well as all the executive members of PTA who have offered their unfailing 

support to our school. I must also show my deepest appreciation towards all the parents for 

your support throughout all the years. I look forward to maintaining good communication with 

you all in the future! 

 

With different stakeholders trying their best in fulfilling their roles and responsibilities, it is 

without any doubt that SEK will continue to create an impact on our pillar of the future in the 

coming school years. 

  

 

            Mrs Yeung Kwong Mong Ha 

              (Principal) 


